Local 2001 Meeting Minutes
February 4th
Noon
 
 
Jay Smith, Local 2001 President, called the meeting to order.
 
Standing Reports:
Rick Indrelie reviewed the budget: (see report) He reported that we have had a good year and our budget is $18,885
 
Jay Smith (for Kristen Gallo) reviewing membership: (see report)
Our membership is at 70.1% and when we add billable members, we are at 72.9%
 
Jay Smith (for Kay Pedretti) Chief Steward: (see report) Reviewed training dates for Basic Steward Training and Advanced Steward Training that are currently scheduled.
10 grievances currently.  1 more grievance resolved.  Reminder of the removal of letters of expectation.  Local 2001 has 21 stewards currently.  Steward training for current stewards happens 8 times a year (4 in the evening and 4 at noon via the internet) in the evening.  This provides an opportunity for all stewards to have more training available and all sessions have a different topic.  If stewards have any suggestions for topics for training reach out to Kay Pedretti.
 
Jay Smith reviewing Regional Directors report as he attended the January 17th BOD meeting in place of Angela Christle: (See report).  MAPE will be printing 500 contracts for stewards.  2,000 can be printed later.  Also, a reminder that the contract is on MAPE.org.  Currently it does take a few steps to get to the contract online.  We are assured that they are working on making this more user friendly so as to get to the contract quicker.
 
MAPE statewide came in under budget and are using some of the funds to perhaps do some remodeling of the lower level of the MAPE building.  The initial estimate did not include items like furnishings and IT/AV infrastructure, so this has gone back out for another estimate.
 
Todd Kohl gave an outline and review of the climate study at MAPE.  Next BOD meeting is on February 21st and Angela Christle will be in attendance.  There is to be a full report on the climate study by Todd Kohl and there will be work on the 2020 strategic plan.
 
Pete Marincel OBA:  Currently a project 1 ½ years long working on the temporary unclassified MAPE positions (700)  in 8 agencies.  Have been in discussion with the Governor’s team. 
DOC:  range reassignment. 
 
February 10th Elections open and nominations will begin to be accepted.  Positions include Regional Director, Negotiations Rep, Delegates and Delegate Alternates and statewide office positions.  Be looking for emails letting us know more about this and the process.
 
There was some discussion on the hiring process for MAPE staff. 
 
New business:
 
Rick Indrelie proposed that our local do an earlier vote on our budget.  He has suggested to have this voted on an approved in October.  Due to Delegate Assembly being held later than normal this year we had discussion about the wording of this proposal to be proposed as a vote locally upon having the statewide budget information following Delegate Assembly.  Rick has agreed to put this proposal in writing and submit to Angela Christle, who is taking minutes for this local meeting.
 
John Ferrara, Vice Chair of Political Council, has provided an update.  MAPE will not have a statewide Day on the Hill this year.  Instead there will be multiple agencies doing Day on the Hill that statewide Meet and Confers will be planning.
 
Meeting adjourned:  12:41pm
 
Next local broadcast on March 3 at noon.
 
Angela Christle

